Mullion Parish Council Annual Report 2023
This year we both welcomed and said goodbye to two new councilors! We also lost our long-standing councilor and chair, Ian Harvey, to a move up country where I’m sure he will become just as big a part of the community as he was here. More recently, Patrick Gilbert retired from the council after many years of service. Our sincere thanks go to them all.
So here we are ending the year much as we started last year and the year before that: with a new Chairman and three vacancies!
It’s been another busy, mainly successful year with plenty of decisions made, sometimes controversial but always with the interests of the village at their heart. We continue to spend what can seem like too much time on planning but have learned to work ‘smarter’ in our decision making and have seen this bring about some favourable results for everyone involved. 
In the last few months, we managed to have the refurbishment of the Tremenhee and Cove toilets completed and we’re very happy with the results.
We now also have a new, modern Parish Council office at the school and, thanks to our clerk’s perseverance, a long-awaited telephone line.
I feel lucky to be part of a village where so many volunteer to create events, help the community, and improve its surroundings.
Finally, thank you to all the councilors for being kind to me in my year as chair and special thanks to our clerk who makes what can often be a tricky job seem easy and enjoyable.

